From: Chris Seguin

Sent: Thursday, October 7, 2021 1:53 PM

To: csc <csc@london.ca>

Subject: [EXTERNAL] Ward 13 City Councillor Vacancy

To whom it may concern:

As a home owner, and resident of Ward 13, I think that it is important that our riding continue to have representation on our City Council. More importantly we need to have the right person representing our ward and I therefore, would like to nomination John Fyfe-Millar to represent us. I have worked with John on the boards of other organizations and I know the type of representation John would bring on behalf of Ward 13 and for the City as a whole. I also believe that it would be fiscally responsible to appoint someone like John rather than having a costly by-elect.

I support the nomination of John Fiyfe-Millar to fill the vacancy on the grounds that:

- He is qualified and capable of stepping into the position given his intimate knowledge of the ward and its issues.
- He is an ardent proponent of Ward 13 and the downtown.
- He is uniquely familiar with the issues and needs of both the residential and business communities within the Ward .
- He has a proven track record of working within the City Hall environment,.
- In the ranked ballot election of 2018, the difference in constituency support between Mr. Fyfe-Millar and the vacating councillor was marginal.

Given the point above, entering a by-election or nominating an outside third party make no sense whatsoever.

Ward 13 cannot be left without strong and capable representation until the next municipal election.

Finally, I consent to this letter being part of the public agenda.

Regards,

Chris Seguin